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Tū mai tōku maunga ko Pōkākā 
E rere atu nei te awa o Wairoa 

Riporipo tau ana ki te awa o ngā Rangatira 
Tiro kau atu ki te pā o Kororipo 

Raro nei i te mana o ngā tupuna 
Ko Hongi, ko Rewa, ko Tāreha 
Te marae ko Te Pou o Manakō 

Te kura ko Te Kerikeri 
Tīhewa mauri ora 

 
Standing majestically is my mountain Pōkākā 
Where the stream of Te Wairoa flows down 

Entering into the river of chiefs 
Swirling at the base of Kororipo Pā 
The ancestral fortress of Ngāpuhi 

Immortalised by Hongi, Rewa and Tāreha 
Our marae is Te Pou o Manako 

Embraced by the school of Te Kerikeri 
Behold, the essential life force 
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Principal’s Message 

In this Newsletter we are celebrating and acknowledging Year 13 student Sunny Perry 
who on Wednesday 1st May at Parliament was awarded the 2024 Prime Minister’s Science 
Award, recognising her outstanding Science Fair project which won the Top Energy Far 
North Science Fair last year.  This is an outstanding achievement, and all the more 
impressive considering Sunny won this prestigious award from Year 12, becoming only 
the second student ever to win with a Year 12 project.  Sunny was presented her award 
by the Minister for Science, Innovation and Technology, Judith Collins, and the Prime 
Minister Christopher Luxon.  The prize is valued at $50,000.00 which Sunny will use to 
fund her tertiary study. You can read more about Sunny’s prize in the Student 
Achievement section of this newsletter. 

And hot on the heels of winning the Prime Minister’s Science Award, Sunny has been 
notified that her research has been accepted for the 9th International Researchers 
Conference (IYRC Spring 2024) which is held at the University of Tokyo in June.  Sunny 
will join young scientists from 25 countries around the world, presenting and sharing their 
projects and findings. 

Sitting behind Sunny’s recognition is an enormous amount of unseen commitment and 
dedication; Sunny has worked extremely hard and been well supported by her outstanding 
Science teachers and her family.  Her example to other students is hugely important.  I 
know Sunny has made sacrifices, and experienced challenges with this project.  She has 
responded by pushing on, not giving up and by showing resilience to bring her project to 
fruition.  Sunny has also demonstrated for us, as have others before her, that our 
geography is no barrier to elite attainment and success.  We collectively congratulate 
Sunny and we share her family’s pride in her outstanding recognition.  Well done Sunny! 
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I also want to acknowledge and thank Ms Kerri Williams who took a group of 12 students 
to Spain during the April school holidays, for an exciting and intense full immersion 
Spanish experience.  An enormous amount of planning, fundraising and organisation went 
in over an extended period to enable this trip to happen.  I also want to thank Assistant 
Principal Mr Rolf Weight for accompanying the group and supporting them.  The trip was 
a huge success, much enjoyed by our students, and they learnt and experienced a lot. 

Thank you everyone who supported our PTA Workday on Friday last week.  All funds 
raised are allocated for spending by our Student Council, for items and facilities that are 
not Ministry of Education funded.  We celebrate that our students make these spending 
decisions to further enhance their school.  Our staff spent the day engaged in Professional 
Learning, focused on boys engagement and achievement. 

Our Term Two school calendar is packed with a wide range of academic, sporting and 
cultural activities for our students to extend and involve themselves in.  As always, we 
encourage all our students to be busy and as heavily involved in the Four Cornerstones 
as they can manage.  It’s no secret that our busiest students are our most successful, well 
connected and positive students.   

It’s my privilege to support our students in the wide range of school activities they involve 
themselves in.  I am thoroughly enjoying getting along to shows, performances and school 
sports, and I appreciate the opportunity to catch up with so many parents.  Please feel 
free to make yourself known to me as we support our students and children. 

Ngā mihi nui 

Kia ora koutou  

Nāku iti noa, nā 

 

 

 

Mike Clent 
Principal 
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Student Achievements 
 
 
 
2023 TE PUIAKI KAIPŪTAIAO 
ĀNAMATA FUTURE SCIENTIST 
PRIZE  
Groundbreaking soil research wins high school 
student the Prime Minister’s Future Scientist Prize 

Sunny Perry has discovered that some soils in Northland 
are highly corrosive – acidic enough to eat away at 
concrete foundations and damage ecosystems.  

Sunny was a Year 12 student at Kerikeri High School 
when she completed the project which earned her the 
Prime Minister’s Future Scientist Prize. 

Sunny’s research has the potential for wide-reaching 
impact, by generating new data that will change the 
way that landowners and councils manage land.  

 

The problem 

Sunny says that the idea for her research came when 
her father, an engineer, told her about potential acid 
sulphate soils (PASS). These types of soils, when 
exposed to oxygen, generate sulfuric acid, which can 
have a detrimental impact on biodiversity, 
infrastructure, and human health.  He explained that 
not much is known about whether these types of soils 

are found in Northland, and Sunny decided to 
investigate further – “I found it quite interesting how 
one type of soil can be so damaging for the 
environment and damage infrastructure and the 
ecosystem.”  

Sunny did preliminary research, and found maps of 
these soils for Whangarei, and some for the Kaipara 
District, but none for the Far North District.  

“My project was about mapping where these soils are, 
and trying to predict where they can be found in 
Northland.” 

Based on her research, Sunny knew that PASS are 
formed from soil that is rich in organic matter, 
waterlogged, and deficient in oxygen. In those 
conditions, microbes and bacteria in the soil are forced 
to use anaerobic respiration which converts sulfates 
into sulfides.  

She put together a research plan, selecting sites in 
wetlands to begin sampling, trying to find the 
“mysterious soils”. She also used historical records to 
identify low-lying sites which had been wetlands about 
10,000 years ago. Based on these predictions, she 
hypothesised that she would detect PASS at 70% of her 
selected sites.   

The discovery 

Over the span of her fieldwork, Sunny collected 480 
samples from 20 sites across the Far North region – all 
while completing her normal schoolwork. 

She developed a Geographic Information System (GIS) 
map to help her predict sites which might be likely to 
have PASS, and modified a method for sampling and 
testing from the Australian National Acid Sulfate Soils 
Guidance. 

Sunny developed a procedure involving bagging, 
vacuum-packing, and chilling her samples – which 
significantly increased efficiency and accuracy 
compared with the methods described in the Australian 
manual. 

She reduced errors by including triple trials for each 
depth, calibrating the digital pH meter, and thoroughly 
cleaning her equipment to prevent cross-
contamination.  
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Sunny’s results showed that her predications were very 
accurate – she detected PASS at 90% of the sites, 
including inland sites where PASS had never been 
recorded before. 

What damage can PASS cause? 

Sunny explains that when these types of soils are 
exposed to air, iron sulphides can react rapidly with 
oxygen to produce sulfuric acid. Sulfuric acid in soils can 
have a range of negative effects, including for plants, 
animals, humans, and can even “attack” materials such 
as concrete.  

Positive impact  

Importantly, PASS can be treated to reduce this danger, 
for example by adding lime (calcium carbonate) to the 
soil to neutralise the acidity. Therefore, Sunny’s results 
will be useful for the agricultural and building industries 
in Northland, and for efforts to preserve biodiversity in 
and around waterways and the natural environment. 

Sunny hopes she can take her research further – “with 
more development to my map and further refinement 
I’ll have a map that can be used by land developers and 
councils to show what soils need to be treated and 
which soils to avoid”.   

Sunny’s chemistry teacher, Jackie Robertson, who is 
Head of the Science Department at Kerikeri High School, 
says she is incredibly proud of Sunny and her pioneering 
research. 

“It’s just wonderful what she's achieved. She's a lovely 
girl and she deserves to get this award.” 

She says Sunny’s enthusiasm and love of science can 
inspire other girls to get into science – “she’ll go a long 
way”. 

Kerikeri High School Principal Mike Clent says he has 
known Sunny since she started at the school in Year 7 
and has watched her grow into “a really confident, 
capable, very able student”. 

“Sunny’s award is huge for her and we're really proud 
of her, and it's also great recognition for our hard-
working science department. It's going to set the bar 
really high for students to come.” 

The experts on the selection panel were very impressed 
with the scale of Sunny’s research and its potential 
applications for management of land use.   

Sunny plans to use this prize to finance her university 
education, but with a broad interest in the world of 
science, she’s still deciding what she plans to specialise 
in.  

 

Mō Te Puiaki About the Prize  

TE PUIAKI KAIPŪTAIAO ĀNAMATA FUTURE SCIENTIST 
PRIZE  

Awarded to a student at secondary school for 
outstanding achievement in a practical and innovative 
project in science, mathematics, technology, or 
engineering. 

This is one of five prizes awarded each year. 

The Government of New Zealand introduced The Prime 
Minister’s Science Prizes in 2009 as a way of raising the 
profile and prestige of science in Aotearoa and 
internationally. 

www.pmscienceprizes.org.nz/ 

 

You can view a short video detailing Sunny’s award-
winning project by following the link here:  

https://youtube  

http://www.pmscienceprizes.org.nz/
https://youtu.be/qJqp0voZZ18?si=j9jeGezngOHcAJ2V
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Congratulations to Sunny Perry (Year 13) who 
was awarded a scholarship for the Blake Inspire 
Trust Programme. She attended a week-long 
programme in Auckland, where students worked 
together with scientists, environmental experts, a 
diverse range of leaders and other like-minded 
students to develop strong leadership skills while 
learning about topical environmental issues and 
how they can take action to tackle them.  
 
 
Congratulations to all the students who competed 
in the Year 7 and 8 Impromptu Speech 
Competitions. Placegetters were: 
 
Year 7 
1st Beau Mounter 
2nd Skyler Wood 
3rd Quinn Francis 
 
Year 8 
1st Eva Hunter  
2nd Bailey Wood  
3rd  Taylor Pavlicevic  
 
 
Congratulations to the three Year 7 and 8 teams 
that competed in the regional competition of the 
Kids’ Lit Quiz, proudly representing Kerikeri High 
School in this competition that encourages and 
celebrates our junior readers. 
 

 
Payton Russell 
Winter Oszajca 
Amelia Stuart 
Lyreena Heta 
 
 
Soren Gustafson 
Xavier Ellis 
Peyton Manning 
Rebecca Addis 
 
 

 
Axel Luzet 
Alya McLean 
Ava Rakena 
Myra Tongaawhikau 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Finn Hofer (Year 9), Jack 
Mounter (Year 9), Will Anderson (Year 10), and 
Declan Mills (Year 11) who have qualified to 
complete the second round of the Otago Junior 
Maths Competition. They were all placed in the top 
15% of their year level nationally after round one.  
 

Congratulations to Ava-Richelle Vea (Year 12) and 
Jaydizae Tuwhangai (Year 12) who were selected 
to attend an all-expenses paid trip to Auckland to 
take part in a Young Enterprise extreme 
experience, Young Navigators. This was a 3-day 
business experience for rangatahi Maori and 
Pasifika run in the April school holiday.   They 
teamed up with students from around the country 
and business mentors from top New Zealand 
companies to plan and pitch business solutions to 
real world problems. Both students said “they had a 
blast” and learnt a lot from the opportunity. 

 
Congratulations to Liv Teixeira (Year 12) who will 
feature in the upcoming series of Young Riders 
screening on TVNZ+ from May 17.  The show 
follows young equestrian riders as the compete in 
the North Island Show Jumping circuit.  
 

The Year 7 cohort were extremely fortunate to have 
a visit from the Royal New Zealand Air Force 
STEM educational program School to Skies.  
Students got to experience many hands-on 
activities including maintenance skills on the 
Grumman aircraft.  Our Year 7 students thoroughly 
enjoyed their time with RNZAF personnel, an 
experience and enthusiasm that carried on into 
their classroom learning. 
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Te Tai Tokerau Festival 

In the last week of Term One our Kapa Haka roopu 
Te Po o Manako delivered an outstanding 
performance at the annual Te Tai Tokerau Festival 
which was held at Okaihau College this year.  Their 
performance brought the house down and those of 
us who were fortunate enough to be there were 
filled with pride.   

Te Pou o Manakō were led strongly by Kaitātaki 
Tane Ātahikoia Smith and Kaitātaki Wahine 
Shayda-Ray Brown. Our senior Te Ao Haka 
students are to be commended as they were 
heavily involved in teaching the roopū during the 
after-school practices. Tō kaha hoki e ngā 
rangatira!  

A huge amount of work went in behind the scenes 
and we thank and acknowledge Whaea Tania 
Peters Hei Hei, Matua Jordan Westerlund, 
Whaea Huia Kingi and Matua Mori Rapana for 
their guidance in establishing the Kaupapa of the 
roopū and their expertise in composing waiata, 
haka and choreography.  He mihi maioha tēne ki 
ngā kaiako me te whānau whānui o te reoopū  
nei.… Nga mihi  

Anzac Day 
The Kerikeri Dawn Service on ANZAC Day was 
strongly supported by Kerikeri High School and our 
local community.  It is always a poignant occasion 
as we commemorate and acknowledge the service 
and sacrifice of those who went before us.  We are 
proud to support the Kerikeri RSA on this special 
day.  Our Head Students Charlie Klinac and Lucy 
Clent were the MCs and each also spoke movingly 
about their family connections to ANZAC Day; our 
Deputy Head Boy Lukas Bayer and Deputy Head 
Girl Ciara Andrews read the names of the Kerikeri 
fallen.  

Our roopu, Te Po o Manako supported with waiata, 
leading the National Anthems of Aotearoa New 
Zealand and Australia, as well as supporting prayer 
and karakia with a beautiful rendition of How Great 
Thou Art/Whakaaria Mai.  Our Music Tutor Mr 
John Bell played the Last Post and Reveille 
superbly in what is always an especially moving 
moment, and Year 12 student Rongoa Mata-Ariki 
presented the Ode of Remembrance in Te Reo.  
Our full Prefect Team were in attendance and 
Prefects formally laid a wrath at the cenotaph.   

The Kerikeri Sailing Team attended the Anzac Day 
service in New Plymouth. 
 

ANZAC Day fell during the school holidays and so 
on the first Thursday of Term 2 we held our own 
school commemoration to acknowledge ANZAC 
Day.  The names of the Kerikeri fallen were read by 
Lukas and Ciara, and our Head Students, Lucy 
and Charlie MC’d again for us, and Rongoa read 
the Ode of Remembrance in Te Reo and English.  
Our Music teacher Ms Kathryn Thomson played 
the Last Post and Reveille and students 
respectfully observed a minutes silence.  
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Spanish Trip 
During the last week of Term 1 and the April school 
holidays, 12 Kerikeri High School students were 
immersed in the Spanish language and culture in 
Spain. Students spent two weeks living with a host 
family in Salamanca, attending a language school 
for four hours each day and then visiting 
monuments, museums, historic sites and other 
activities during the afternoons and evenings and 
weekend day trips to Zamora and Avila. 

 
Following this they spent six nights in Madrid 
exploring the current capital and the old capital 
Toledo. Highlights of the trip were ziplining across a 
river with the historic city of Toledo as the 
backdrop, walking on a city wall built almost 1000 
years ago, eating at the oldest restaurant in the 
world, being in a bell tower as the bells chime, 
rowing games on a pond in Madrid, contemplating 
the traditions of bullfighting, surviving the escape 
rooms and visiting a museum of illusions. 

Kerikeri High School 50th 
Jubilee 
This year marks the 50th anniversary of the 
establishment of Kerikeri High School, and the 
occasion will be marked with a Jubilee Reunion for 
former students and staff on Saturday 14 
September.  
 
Originally known as the Kerikeri District High 
School, the change to Kerikeri High School in 1974 
saw the school roll more than double to 380 
students, 60% of whom were new to the school.     
 
The 50th Anniversary is a chance to celebrate the 
unique place of Kerikeri High School in the 
community and recognise how the school has 
changed and grown along with the town and wider 
region it serves. While still proudly serving its wider 
community, Kerikeri High School has grown to be 
the largest high school in the Northland region, with 
over 1600 students on the current roll. 
 
Past students and staff are warmly invited to join in 
festivities on Saturday 14 September. Recent 
alumni visiting the school have marvelled at the 
changes to the grounds, and growth of the school 
since their time. A guided tour of the school will 
allow jubilee attendees a similar experience before 
a ‘mix and mingle’ evening held at the Kerikeri 
Sports Complex. 
 
Kerikeri High School is a huge part of the local 
Kerikeri community and deeply connected to it.  
The school is especially proud to have so many 
alumni on staff, with over 30 former students now 
employed across the school.  Strong bonds of 
connection to our community and to our school 
continue to draw many of our former students back 
to Kerikeri as they begin their professional lives and 
begin to raise their own children.   
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With 50 years of history and heritage, and many 
whānau with generations who have passed through 
the doors of Kerikeri High School, there is a lot to 
celebrate and remember.  We warmly encourage 
all former students and staff to gather, catch up and 
reconnect with old friends, share stories, and 
celebrate 50 years of Kerikeri High School with us.  
 
Please join us on Saturday 14 September 2024. 
Tickets are on sale now and are available from 
Kerikeri High School Reception or online at 
jubilee@kerikerihigh.ac.nz 

SAVE Group – Plastic Recycling 
Last term the SAVE Group made several 
sculptures based on microscopic ocean creatures. 
These artworks made from material which would 
end up in landfill, or our oceans, highlight the 
disturbing issue of waste plastic. The collection is 
on display in the library. 

 
Local author & environmentalist Roze Webster 
visited our School and talked to the SAVE Group 
about her mission to recycle plastic bottle tops into 
useful, hand-wearing products.  
 
Please remember to separate all your plastic bottle 
top, all types, any colour, as they cannot be placed 
in household recycling bins.  Also, a reminder that 
all supermarkets now have soft plastic recycling. 

https://www.recycling.kiwi.nz/faqs 

Phones Away for the Day 
We would like to thank students for the respect 
being shown to our new requirements that phones 
must be away for the day. We love seeing the 
increased focus in classroom engagement and 
learning, and we appreciate seeing so many 
students actively playing and interacting with each 
other during break times. Ngā mihi nui Kerikeri 
High School. 
 
A small number of students are still coming to 
terms with the new requirements and find 

themselves having their phones taken from them 
because they have chosen to use them when they 
shouldn’t be. We are adjusting our schoolwide 
response to this from the beginning of Week 4 this 
term. From Monday May 20 confiscated phones will 
not be returned directly to students. The school will 
hold the phone until a parent or caregiver is able to 
come into Reception and collect the phone.   
 
To avoid having their phone taken from them, 
students need to make sure it is away for the day 
and in their school bag. 

PPTA Paid Union Meeting  
The PPTA have called a Paid Union Meeting for 
the afternoon of Friday 17 May. Timetabled 
classes for students will end at 12:15pm. 
 
Students in Years 9 – 13 may leave school at 
12:15pm if they provide their Form Teacher with a 
note from home giving permission for them to 
leave. 
 
Year 7 and 8 students, and any other students 
without permission to leave will remain at school 
and be supervised by non-union staff. 
 
For students remaining, lunch time will be from 
12:15pm – 1:00pm, followed by periods 4 and 5. 
 
School buses will run at normal times at the end of 
the day. 

Student Appointments 
A general reminder if your child is required to leave 
school for an appointment during the day, please 
let us know to ensure attendance is correctly 
marked.  This can be done by either: 

- Using the School App (download for free) 
- Providing a written note 
- Phoning the school 
- Emailing attendance@kerikerihigh.ac.nz 

NCEA Change Teacher Only Day 
Friday 31 May 2024 will be a Teacher Only Day at 
Kerikeri High School, as part of the nation-wide 
NCEA Change process. We will not be open for 
supervision of students. This day will allow 
teachers time to collaborate and work intensively 
on the important changes coming to NCEA.   

https://www.recycling.kiwi.nz/faqs
mailto:attendance@kerikerihigh.ac.nz
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School Policies 
All our school policies are publicly available and 
can be accessed here: Kerikeri High School 
Policies  
Our Community Username is: kerikerihigh 
And our Community Password is: waka 
 
Policies that are being reviewed in Term 2 are: 
Employer Responsibility 
Appointment Procedure 
Equal Employment Opportunities 
Teacher Relief Cover 
Safety Checking 
Police Vetting 
Timetable 

School Uniform  
With the colder weather upon us, it’s a good time to 
remind everyone of our requirements that students 
wear correct and full school uniform.  That includes 
to and from school as well as throughout the school 
day.   To support families and whanau, we are 
subsidising the cost of the school jacket at the 
uniform shop for the next 6 weeks, reducing the 
cost by $20.00 a jacket.  Please consider taking 
advantage of this special pricing with the winter 
weather nearing. 

 

 

Vision Screening 
Vision screening for all Year 7 students and 
rescreening for older students who have been 
identified, is taking place on 11 and 12 June. 
 
Please advise us by emailing 
enquiries@kerikerihigh.ac.nz before Monday 20 
May if you choose to decline this service provided 
free by Te Whatu Ora. 
 

 

 

To our parents/caregivers of Kerikeri High School, 

Please note that as of 1st June we will have the 
following price increases for school uniform. Polo’s 
from $29.50 to $32.50, PE Top from $35.00 to 
$40.00, Trousers from $55.00 to $62.00 as well as 
school shorts from $45 to $47.00. This is our first 
price increase since having our retail store open in 
Waipapa, and with the cost of goods along with 
transport increasing it was very difficult for us to 
hold our pricing. Thank you for your continued 
support! 

 

 

https://kerikerihigh.schooldocs.co.nz/Logon.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
https://kerikerihigh.schooldocs.co.nz/Logon.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2f
mailto:enquiries@kerikerihigh.ac.nz
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School Canteen Survey 
In 2023, a group of our Senior SAVE students and 
Ms Crawford surveyed staff and students about the 
quality, pricing, and packaging of the food in our 
School Canteen.  The feedback was shared with 
our Canteen Providers. 

Please take the time to complete this year’s survey 
below by scanning the QR code or clicking on the 
link. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Y2ZXSZ3 

 

ReSport Charitable Trust 
Kerikeri High School has joined forces with the 
ReSport Charitable Trust and have a Taonga 
placed in the gymnasium foyer for the collection of 
donated second-hand sporting gear. 

Old sports gear, in good condition, will be collected 
and repurposed to people in need. Helping them to 
overcome the often-unaffordable price tag of sports 
gear that inhibits them from being active and 
playing a sport. 

Student Kosta Silich (Year 12) from the Student 
Sports Council is leading this initiative and will be 
presenting to each year level assembly to further 
promote this worthwhile cause.  

We welcome any donated gear to be dropped to 
either Reception or the Sports Department so we 
may put into the Taonga.  We appreciate your 
support.  

 

 

Calculator Donations 
Our Mathematics Department would also love the 
donation of any unwanted calculators you may 
have spare at home.  These are welcomed to be 
dropped to Reception at any time. 

International Student Host 
Families 
If you are interested in becoming a host family and 
join our fun and caring host family community,  
please contact us. 
 
Remuneration is provided and all applicants are 
Police vetted.  
 
If you would like to receive more information, 
please contact our International Department on 
09 407 0163 or email  
 
Scan the QR Code to view the International 
Department video. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Y2ZXSZ3
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Next Board of Trustees Meeting 
Our next Board of Trustees meeting will be at 
5.30pm on Wednesday 15 May, in the Boardroom. 
 
 
Upcoming Dates  
Board of Trustees Meeting – 15 May 
Drama Performance “Old Times” – 15 May 7pm 
Pink Shirt Day – 16 May 
PPTA Paid Union Meeting – 17 May 
Work Day Mufti Day – 30 May  
NCEA Change TOD – 31 May 
Board of Trustees Meeting – 19 June 
Term 2 Ends – 5 July 
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Online Community Health Clinics Calendar 

Health New Zealand – Te Whatu Ora in Te Tai 
Tokerau Northland now has a Community Clinics 
Calendar on its website.  
 
Clinics listed include Tamariki Ear Clinics, Youth 
Health Services, and Immunisations – all available 
free of charge to school students and their whānau. 
 
It allows anyone to browse or filter to find upcoming 
clinics of interest, throughout the region, as well as 
information on how to book an appointment if 
necessary. 
 
To find it, visit northlanddhb.org.nz and click on the 
Community Clinics Calendar tile on the home page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://www.northlanddhb.org.nz/
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